
 
 

 

 

 
 

                                                
Laura P. Battocletti                                                       Ohio Statehouse                                                                 614-752-9777 

Executive Director                                                        1 Capitol Square                                                                ohiostatehouse.org 

                                                                                       Columbus, Ohio 43215-4275 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Mr. Jacob Ritzenthaler, Business Advocate 

FROM: Alison Buzzard, Capitol Square Review and Advisory Board 

DATE:  March 8, 2024 

RE: CSRAB Response to CSI Review – Capitol Buildings and Grounds Use: General 

Rules and Requirements of a Permit (O.A.C. 128-4-02) 

 

 

I am in receipt of your CSI Recommendation Memo dated March 8, 2024, concluding that the 

Capitol Square Review and Advisory Board (CSRAB) should proceed in filing proposed rule 128-

4-02 of the Ohio Administrative Code with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review.  

 

The CSRAB will move forward with filing the above-referenced rule. We thank you for your 

review. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Alison Buzzard 

Chief Legal Counsel 

Capitol Square Review and Advisory Board 

ACTION: No Change DATE: 03/15/2024 1:59 PM
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